

President: Lynne Freeman president@ofo.ca

Ontario Field Ornithologists is an organization dedicated to the study of birdlife in Ontario. It formed in 1982 to unify the ever-growing numbers of field ornithologists (birders/birdwatchers) across the province, and to provide a forum for the exchange of ideas and information among its members. The Ontario Field Ornithologists officially oversees the activities of the Ontario Bird Records Committee (OBRC); publishes a newsletter (OFO News) and a journal (Ontario Birds); operates a bird sightings listserv (ONTBIRDS), coordinated by Mark Cranford; hosts field trips throughout Ontario; and holds an Annual Convention and Banquet in the autumn Current information on all of its activities is on the OFO website (www.ofo.ca), coordinated by Doug Woods. Comments or questions can be directed to OFO by e-mail (ofo@ofo.ca).

All persons interested in bird study, regardless of their level of expertise, are invited to become members of the Ontario Field Ornithologists. Membership rates can be obtained from the address below. All members receive Ontario Birds and OFO News

Please send membership enquiries to: Ontario Field Ornithologists, PO Box 116. Station F, Toronto, Ontario M4Y 2L4.

Printing: DTP Inc., Richmond Hill, Ontario





ONTARIO BIRDS

Editors:

Chip Weseloh, 1391 Mount Pleasant Road, Toronto, Ontario M4N 2T7

Glenn Coady, 330 Crystal Beach Boulevard, Whitby, Ontario L1N 9Z7

Chris Rislev. 510 Gilmour Street Peterborough, Ontario K9H 2J9

Copy Editor: Tina Knezevic

Ornithology Consultants: Michel Gosselin,

Ross James, Mark Peck

Cover Art: Barry Kent MacKay

Advertising: Claire Nelson mcnelson@rogers.com

Design/Production: Judie Shore

The aim of *Ontario Birds* is to provide a vehicle for documentation of the birds of Ontario. We encourage the submission of full length articles and short notes on the status, distribution, identification, and behaviour of birds in Ontario, as well as location guides to significant Ontario birdwatching areas, book reviews, and similar material of interest on Ontario birds

Submit material for publication by e-mail attachment (or CD or DVD) to either: chip.weseloh@ec.gc.ca glenn coady@hotmail.com chris.risley@ontario.ca

Please follow the style of this issue of *Ontario* Birds. All submissions are subject to review and editing and may be submitted to peer review beyond that of the editors. For photographic material used in Ontario Birds, the copyright remains in the possession of the photographers.